
Testimony for SB 978 
 
From: Eric Jones 29490 SW Courtside Dr. Wilsonville, OR 97070 
 
 
Thank you for accepting my testimony on SB978. 
 
Senator's SB 978 has many faults but one important issue that needs to be raised is the fact 
that anyone owning an unserialized firearm will instantly be subject to a Class B Felony for the 
simple act of possessing a firearm that has been legal to own for generations. It was common 
for firearms made prior to 1968 to be manufactured with out a serial number meeting the 
Federal requirements that SB 978 specifies or any serial number at all. There are tens of 
thousands of these firearms owned by residents of this State. Many of these have been passed 
down from relatives through multiple generations. SB 978 will make the owners of these 
firearms subject to a Class B Felony for each unserialized firearm they own. The Federal codes 
SB 978 specified do not list a path for an individual to serialize an already manufactured firearm 
from a potentially unknown manufacture. 
 
 
I urge the Committee to vote no on SB 978 and spare many law abiding Oregonian's from be 
turned in to felons with the passage of this bill. 
 
 
Thank you 







Testimony for SB 978 
 
From: Eric Jones 
 
Wilsonville, OR 
 
 
 
Chair Prozanski and Committee Members, 
 
 
My name is Eric Jones and I reside in Wilsonville, OR. 
 
 
I would like to address the restrictions proposed in SB 978 regarding “unfinished” receivers and 
frames. These regulations would be impossible to legally implement as FFL's would be unable 
to legally transfer them as SB 978 requires. Federal Agencies do not generally classify 
unfinished receivers or frames (unless the receiver/frame is over 80% complete) as firearms and 
do not provide an option for transferring them on the forms used to transfer firearms, specifically 
Form 4473. I spoke with two different FFL's to confirm this and they did confirm it. In order to 
use Form 4473 to transfer an unfinished receiver/frame they would have to falsify information on 
a Federal Form, which they will not do. 
 
The serial number and manufacture identification requirements in Section 17 (3) would also be 
nearly impossible to implement as can be seen from the attached photos of unfinished receivers 
and frames. The serial number is the last step of the process when manufacturing a receiver or 
frame otherwise it would be milled off in the machining process. 
 
Firearms built from unfinished frames and receivers are very rarely used in crimes and don't 
present a significant danger to the public. Despite what one witness during the April 2nd hearing 
testimony indicated, building a firearm from an unfinished receiver is a lot of work and I learned 
this from experience. It would be much easier and cheaper for a criminal to buy a complete 
black market firearm or steal one and scrub the serial number off. Removing a serial number 
could be done in seconds with a dremel tool or bench grinder. 
 
There are many serious problems with this bill as have been pointed out in my and other’s 
testimony with very little benefit to be gained. I request that the Committee abandoned SB 978. 
It would only serve to make honest Oregonians felons while doing nothing to solve crime.  
 
Please vote no on SB 978. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify.  
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From: Eric Jones 
 
29490 SW Courtside Dr 
 
Wilsonville, OR 97070 
 
 
Senator's my name is Eric Jones and I reside in Wilsonville, OR. 
 
 
Thank you for giving me an opportunity to explain why every Senator on this committee should 
vote no on SB 978. 
 
 
SB 978 is being promoted by some as common sense gun safety legislation. 
 
 
Those who carefully read this bill will understand that this bill is not about keeping Oregonian's 
safe but is an attempt to appease those who have a deep disdain for our natural right to keep 
and bear arms. 
 
 
The result is a bill that has grown from 1 page to 44 pages overnight and bears no resemblance 
to the original bill. 
 
 
This bill has been stuffed with amendments that will punish victims for being victimized. 
 
 
This bill has been stuffed with amendments that will deny Oregonian's their natural right to 
defend themselves at the whim of public officials. 
 
 
This bill has been stuffed with amendments that will instantly turn many thousands of 
Oregonian's in to felons. 
 
 
This bill has been stuffed with amendments that will embolden and further enable criminals to 
prey on the most vulnerable residents of this State. 
 
 



The only thing this bill hasn't been stuffed with is common sense. 
 
 
For the sake of all Oregonian's, I implore you to vote no on SB 978. 
 
 
Thank you! 
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From: Eric Jones
Wilsonville, OR

Chair Prozanski, Vice-Chair Thatcher and Committee Members,

I am delivering this testimony today requesting that you do not allow corporations or 
any size FFL dealer to discriminate against our fellow Oregonians. 

A small minority in this State seems to think that being one, two or three years younger 
than 21 years of age is reason to deny a person's civil and constitutional rights. 
Fortunately a vast majority about 70% based on a currently running poll being 
conducted by the Oregonian support my belief that we should not discriminate against 
these folks: https://www.oregonlive.com/business/2019/04/what-do-you-think-about-
age-limits-for-buying-guns-in-oregon.html

Oregon has been a leader in preventing discrimination and we need to protect that 
tradition. It's abhorrent to think that in 2019 we are actually on the precipice of creating 
a law allowing discrimination to occur. What is even more despicable is that we are also 
discussing letting the perpetrators of recent violations of our strong anti-discrimination 
laws off the hook. The corporations should not be dictating to us, that we weaken our 
anti-discrimination laws so they can pander to a small minority. If they don't want to sell
to all legal aged residents 18 and older, then they know where the door is. There are 
plenty of corporations to fill their shoes, who will respect our laws and all Oregonians.

As an Oregon elector, a father of a 19 year old and a 15 year old, I am ashamed. I am 
ashamed that I have participated in electing the very body that has even considered 
putting this language in a bill to begin with and then advanced it to point it may come 
out of Committee. I implore you to vote no on this highly discriminatory bill SB 978 and
restore dignity to the legislative body and the electorate. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.



Testimony opposing SB 978
From: Eric Jones
Wilsonville, OR

Chair Prozanski, Vice-Chair Thatcher and Senate Judiciary Committee Members,

This testimony is in regards to the Sections of SB 978 that are listed under the title 
LOCAL AUTHORITY TO REGULATE FIREARMS IN PUBLIC BUILDINGS

These regulations allowing local authorities to decide where we can or can't defend 
ourselves is absurd. We have preemption law in this State for a reason. Persons carrying 
with a concealed carry license are not a problem in need of a solution. These regulations 
will not prevent any crimes but will certainly increase crime by leaving formerly 
protected Oregonians unprotected and creating opportunities for criminals. 

It will be nearly impossible to keep track of where we can or can't legally protect 
ourselves. Trying to comply with this patchwork of places where we can and can't carry 
will lead to more theft of stowed firearms, false alarm calls to police when bystanders 
see people stowing or unstowing their firearms. It could lead to more accidental 
discharges as people will be removing and re-holstering their firearm numerous times a 
day.

Worst of all it will lead to more soft targets and victims of crime especially women and 
elderly who may be more dependent on concealed carry to defend themselves. People 
who work in public buildings and grounds at night will be very vulnerable. The 
criminals will find that these new gun free public spaces are a variable buffet of victims. 

I saw nothing that would prevent these regulations from applying to parks, campgrounds
and State and County forest areas if buildings are on these grounds, publicly owned 
stadiums, public owned parking lots, private buildings that house public agencies, etc. 
The list could go on and on. 

It will be a nightmare for those who choose to conceal carry if this bill passes as written.
With the exception of Section 30 this entire bill is an awful mess of restrictions that will 
only target those who are not committing crimes now. These regulations allowing local 
authorities to prohibit concealed carry are the absolute worst in the entire bill. Only 
somebody with extreme contempt for the electorate of this State could let a bill like this 
become law. 

I urge you to not let SB 978 out of Committee
Thank you for the opportunity to share my testimony.
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